
70 Collier Street 

P.O. Box 400 

Barrie, ON  L4M 4T5

City of Barrie

Minutes - Final

City Building Committee

7:00 PM Council ChambersTuesday, January 7, 2020

For consideration by General Committee on January 20, 2020.

The meeting was called to order by the Vice-Chair, Councillor, C. Riepma at 7:02 p.m.  The 

following were in attendance for the meeting:

Councillor, C. Riepma

Mayor, J. Lehman

Councillor, K. Aylwin

Councillor, R. Thomson

Present: 4 - 

Councillor, M. McCann

Councillor, N. Harris

Absent: 2 - 

STAFF:

Acting Deputy City Clerk, T. McArthur

Chief Administrative Officer, M. Prowse

City Clerk/Director of Legislative and Court Services, W. Cooke

Director of Development Services, M. Banfield

General Manager of Community and Corporate Services, D. McAlpine

General Manager of Infrastructure and Growth Management, A. Miller.

The City Building Committee met and reports as follows:

REPORT OF THE HERITAGE BARRIE COMMITTEE DATED DECEMBER 

11, 2019

The Report of the Heritage Barrie Committee dated December 11, 2019 was 

received. (File: C05)
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REPORT OF THE ACTIVE TRANSPORTATION AND SUSTAINABILITY 

COMMITTEE DATED DECEMBER 17, 2019

The Report of the Active Transportation and Sustainability Committee dated 

December 17, 2019 was received.  (File: C05)

The City Building Committee met and recommends adoption of the following 

recommendation(s):

SECTION "B"

OFFICIAL PLAN DEVELOPMENT PROCESS - CULTURAL HERITAGE 

EVAULATION

That staff in the Development Services Department explore the feasibility of 

including the requirement for a Cultural Heritage Evaluation for development 

applications within the Historic Neighbourhoods as part of the development 

of the new Official Plan. (City Building Committee Report dated January 7, 

2020)

This matter was recommended to General Committee for consideration of adoption at its 

meeting to be held on 2020-01-20.

ALLANDALE STATION PARK NATURALIZATION PLAN

1. That staff consider prioritizing an Allandale Station Park 

Naturalization Plan as part of the 2021 Business Plan.  

2. That staff in the Operations Department work with community 

partners to complete the preparation work in 2020 as identified in 

Appendix “A” of the Southshore Naturalization Subcommittee Report 

dated December 17, 2019. (City Building Committee Report dated 

January 7, 2020)

This matter was recommended to General Committee for consideration of adoption at its 

meeting to be held on 2020-01-20.

The meeting adjourned at 7:10 p.m.

CHAIRMAN
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